
 

  

Mendocino County 
Russian River Flood Control &Water Conservation Improvement District 
151 Laws Avenue Suite D, Ukiah, CA 95482    707.462.5278    Website: RRFC.net    DistrictManager@rrfc.net     

 
APPROVED MINUTES 

Regular Meeting of  March 7, 2022 
 

IN COMPLIANCE WITH ASSEMBLY BILL 361, THIS MEETING WAS HELD VIA ZOOM. 
 

1. Roll Call 

President Watt called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM.  
 

 Trustees Present: Christopher Watt, President  
  Alfred White, Vice President 
  Matthew Froneberger, Treasurer  
  Tyler Rodrigue, Trustee  
  John Reardan, Trustee 
 

Staff: Elizabeth Salomone, General Manager 
      

2. Public Expression – No one from the public indicated interest in public expression 
 

3. Approval of  Agenda 

Treasurer Froneberger moved to approve the agenda as presented. Trustee Rodrigue seconded the 
motion. The motion was approved by the following vote:  

Ayes:  5 (Froneberger, Reardan, Rodrigue, White, Watt) 

 
ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION  

4. Water Supply Conditions Update and District Response 

GM Salomone presented the item. Comments and questions were offered regarding the Voluntary 
Conservation Program development. Bree Klotter, Redwood Valley County Water District Board 
Member, offered public comment. 

Trustee Reardan moved to approve the temporary suspension of  the moratorium on Uniform Water 
Supply & Purchase Agreement increases for a period of  30 days between March 8, 2022 and April 6, 
2022. Vice President White seconded the motion. The motion was approved by the following vote: 
       Ayes:  5 (Froneberger, Reardan, Rodrigue, White, Watt) 

Trustee Reardan moved to approve authorization to the Redwood Valley County Water District to pump 
approximately 30 acre feet of  water from Lake Mendocino under the RRFC District water rights license 
to support fire suppression activities by May 6, 2022. Vice President White seconded the motion. The 
motion was approved by the following vote: 
       Ayes:  5 (Froneberger, Reardan, Rodrigue, White, Watt) 

5. Water Resiliency Planning 

GM Salomone presented the item. President Watt and Trustee Reardan provided an update from the 
water storage project Ad Hoc Committee. Board discussion was held.  

(Continued…) 
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